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Preparing your volunteers and teams for audits: Email templates
The auditing process can seem a bit daunting for both the volunteers carrying out the audit, and for the teams who are being audited. But this needn’t be the case. It’s important to make sure that both your team members and your volunteers know exactly what they should expect (and what is expected of them) during the auditing process, and that the process is not designed to be intimidating or scary – in fact, it’s a great opportunity for teams to be recognised for their amazing achievements, and for volunteers to develop skills while being inspired by the actions of others. Below are a couple of email templates which you might want to send to both your team members and your volunteers in advance of the audit. As ever, feel free to amend these, or just write your own!

For your auditors

Dear XXX,

Firstly, thank you so much for volunteering to take part in this year’s Green Impact audits at [insert institution name here]! This part of the process couldn’t happen without people like you giving up your time to help us measure the environmental impact of the amazing changes taking place across the institution – so we really appreciate your involvement.

This year’s auditing process will take place on [insert date here]. The day will begin with a half day training session delivered by our Green Impact Project Officer [insert PO name here] at [insert time and venue here] – a workshop which will equip you with all of the information and skills which you will need to carry out the audits. Please make sure you arrive on time. From there, you’ll be expected to carry out one or two audits, most likely later that afternoon, taking about an hour each.

The auditing process is designed to be professional, formal and comprehensive – but it’s also meant to be a friendly, encouraging and inspiring event for the teams; a process to motivate teams for the year ahead and to feel proud in showcasing everything they’ve already achieved. We advise that you dress smartly so that you convey the professionalism that the process merits – but everything else you need to know will be covered during your training session. Please don’t have any concerns about the audits – it’s a simple and fun process which gives you some great skills, and allows you to see some brilliant behavioural change taking place right across the institution. But if you have any questions at all, don’t hesitate to get in touch.

Thanks again so much for choosing to get involved with Green Impact. Your help is crucial to the incredible positive environmental changes the scheme is helping to cultivate not just here, but in institutions and organisations all over the world.
I’m looking forward to seeing you on [insert date here]. Finally, please don’t forget to bring a fully charged laptop or tablet with USB and Excel capabilities. If this is going to be a problem, please let me know and we’ll be able to arrange an alternative. 
Many thanks,

XXX
For your team members…

Dear XXX,

Firstly – congratulations on committing to Green Impact over the last few months, and for making such positive environmental changes to your working environments! It goes without saying that Green Impact hinges on the work carried out by team members – so thank you so much, and well done!

You might be aware that the auditing process is coming up, and so I’m just dropping an email to remind you about that and to let you know what to expect. Most important of all, it’s important to stress that the auditing process is nothing to be concerned or anxious about. The process is designed to be professional and comprehensive – but it’s not an exercise in trying to catch you out, or berating you for changes you might not have made yet. Instead, it’s an opportunity to showcase the amazing things you have achieved, and to begin the process for the formal recognition of your positive work at the awards ceremony. 

The auditing process will take place during the afternoon of the [insert date (and time, if possible) here] so do please try to make sure that, at the least, your team leader is available and ready to welcome your auditors at this time, and that all evidence you might need to produce is at hand. Your audit will be carried out by one or two volunteers, and are likely to be carried out by students interested in environmental issues or environmental auditing who will be really excited to see what you’ve achieved, but there is also a chance that one or more of your auditors will be staff members from another team at the institution! The process should only last about an hour, and will be carried out with efficiency and professionalism owing to a full training session which the auditors will have attended.

I hope you’re looking forward to your audit and sharing everything which you’ve achieved. If you have any questions at all about the process, don’t hesitate to get in touch. Good luck!

Best wishes,

XXX
